

NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, MARCH 8, 2022 AT 7:00 P.M. 
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

February 8, 2022 VIA ZOOM
Chairman Steve Quinn called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were: Tammy Laverty, Harry Menta, Leslie Olson, Linda Quinn, Steve Quinn, Lisa Rehm, Matt Graves, Nicole Terrarosa.  Excused: None.  Absent: Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, Gloria Rivera.  Kevin Avery was present as an invited guest.
Hearing of Citizens:  None present.
A motion was made by Matt Graves and seconded by Tammy Laverty to approve the January 11, 2022, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Payment of Bills:  
PO#47821 – $43.79 – North Jersey Media Group – Meeting Dates Advertisement
PO#47933 – $500.00 – ANJEC – 2022 Membership Dues 
Correspondence:
· Email dated 1/18/22 from ANJEC  Re:  Recycled Content Bill is now Law!
· Email dated 1/19/22 from Mayor Anlian Re: Monarch Pledge (Tammy & Nicole to work on this) 
· Mayor Anlian needs to sign this.  Steve will mention it to him.
· Memo from Tara O’Grady Re:  Newsletter Deadline is 2/11/22
· Steve will write up something on the progress at the Nature Preserve.  Harry Menta is writing up something on Earth Day.
· Email dated 1/17/22 from Joe Albanese of HFRA attaching copy of their newsletter showing Earth Day 2022
· Email dated 1/23/22 from Joseph D’Angeli Re:  Earth Day 2022 – he is available as of now
· Email dated 1/24/22 from Tenafly Nature Center  Re:  Earth Day 2022 – they are available to do two shows
· Email dated 1/26/22 from Deborah Fagnan Re:  Advising she was awarded the grant for the bees
· Email dated 1/28/22 from Mad Science  Re:  They are available to do a show on Earth Day 2022.
· Email dated 2/2/22 from Deborah Fagnan  Re:  Zoom invitation to meet on bee project on 2/10/22
· Email dated 2/3/22 from Capt. Aram Setian Re:  HRFA is available for Earth Day 2022.
· Email dated 2/3/22 from Deborah Fagnan Re:  Earth Day 2022 – she will host a table on bees at Earth Day.
· Email dated 2/4/22 from Janet Malool Re: Earth Day 2022 – Community Garden & RP Arts Assoc. will participate
· ANJEC – Zoom invitation on 2/8/22 – Countdown to NJ’s Full Plastic Pollution Webinar
· Barbara DeLuca did attend the webinar and will write up notes on it.
· Email dated 2/7/22 from Grace Grootenboer, Mosquito Control Re:  Earth Day 2022 – they will be there
· Notice of application for Engineered Devices Corporation, 25 Bergen Tpke for an Inwater Waterfront Development with Mitigation for the filling of a previously existing boat ramp and on-site water’s edge mitigation.
· Steve will contact Mayor Anlian, Ken Ochab and the fire dept. about this application.  Matt Graves said the FD needs the ramp to access the water.
· Tammy Laverty said there is about three acres by the DPW that were just sold.  Steve will mention this again.
Lisa Rehm said that last spring ANJEC had a grant program for EC projects.  She went to their site to see if there is anything we wanted to use the money for.  Last year it came out in about April.  It is just something to keep in mind.  She is familiar with handling grants.

It was suggested that maybe the Nature Preserve have a donation fund program for its upkeep when it is started.  There could be different levels and get a little plaque or something for those who donate.  It’s something to think about.
Old Business:  
Nature Preserve:  Steve said the text is done for all thirteen panels.  Their location is designated.  Now he is working on all the drawings for these panels.  He would like them to be installed by April when it’s spring.  It will probably take a month to complete all these items.
With that in mind, Steve said he had intended to work on the notice about straws but he is spending most of his time on the panels.  He has not been able to modify the letter.  Barbara DeLuca and Nicole Terrarosa will work on modifying the letter and getting it distributed to the stores.
Steve said there is a lot of work going on down at the Nature Preserve.  The boardwalk is in and installed.  Trails are roughed in.  Gravel trails need to meet ADA use.  Many have to wait until later in spring when it is warmer.
Steve is working on the educational panels.  Contractor is working on soil.  Once that is done, the EC can have another session to plant the seeds.  It will probably take two 2–3-hour sessions.  Steve will let all the members know when all the beds have been properly rototilled and prepared.  Work on installing signs will be in about a month.  Trying to finalize parking lot near the high school.  There will be seven cars and two handicapped spaces and a bike rack.
The EC ordered the plant and tree signs as well as two trail cameras.  They will be installed in two locations at the Nature Preserve.  The EC also ordered a quiet leaf blower to clear the trail of leaves.  Braille version of labels are a possible future grant for ANJEC.
Matt Graves thought it would be a good idea to release frozen butterflies at the grand opening of the Nature Preserve.  Tammy Laverty said that must be done in season so they have something to go to.

Green Business: Leslie Olson said the program needs to be updated.  It has expired as part of SJ certification.  The letter needs to be revamped.  It was originally an online platform on Google.  She needs to see what it includes and what it is missing.  Leslie also said that now that she is the Chair for the Green Team and responsible for SJ certification, she will be stepping down from the EC.  She said she will continue as the liaison for the GT.
Earth Day 2022: Tides are good on May 21, 2022, to hold Earth Day.  Responses that are available so far are: Hackensack Riverkeeper, HRFA, Joseph D’Angeli, Tenafly Nature Center, Mad Science, Community Garden, RP Arts Association, Green Team, Mosquito Control, Troop 33 BSA, Mark Rust, Deborah Fagnan of the library – Bee/Pollinators, Gianna Terrarosa – Just One Plant/Monarch Butterfly Pledge.  The scouts asked if they could go back to selling hot dogs this year or if the food still needed to be grab & go.  The EC will ask Commissioner Gerken what he wants to do about food.  The Shade Tree Commission is doing Arbor Day on April 30.
Village Clean-Up Day: Nicole Terrarosa said all the scout leaders have been notified as well as the Green Team. Nicole said she will tell everyone they need to respond by the end of March. Clean-Up Day is scheduled for April 23 in conjunction with a Second Chance Toys collection day.  The EC will contact ShopRite about supplies for the day.  It would be nice if the scouts could show what they did at the Earth Day Celebration on May 21. The EC will contact Commissioner Olson about the Clean Communities Grant to see if this might be able to be a part of that.  Maybe refreshments could be set up for the volunteers.
Bee Project with Library: There is a zoom meeting scheduled for Thursday to discuss the project with Deborah Fagnan and Gianna Terrarosa.  The Ridgefield Park Public Library will have a pollinator table, and Ridgefield Park Junior-Senior High School student Gianna Terrarosa will have a table encouraging residents to plant native plants to support her Girl Scout Gold Award project, 'Just One Plant', and participate in our town's Monarch Butterfly Pledge at Earth Day.

Monarch Butterfly Pledge: Gianna Terrarosa wrote to the Mayor but has not heard back from him yet.  She thinks once we meet with Debbie Fagnan and then after Earth Day we will have all of the actions complete in the Monarch Butterfly Pledge.  Maybe the Mayor can do some kind of announcement at Earth Day.  If the BOC are interested in doing other actions besides these, the EC for sure would get onboard to help.  We will learn more after Thursday’s meeting.  It looks like there is enough to meet the requirements of the pledge.  Nicole said she would be happy to work with Tammy Laverty and any others interested.  Steve said there are certainly large areas in the Nature Preserve for butterflies.
Budget:  The EC submitted a budget which should cover all endeavors.
New Business:

Elections:  Elections were held for Chairman and Vice-Chair.

A motion was made by Linda Quinn and seconded by Tammy Laverty nominating Steve Quinn as Chairman.  All were in favor of the motion.

A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Harry Menta nominating Lisa Rehm as Vice-Chair.  All were in favor of the motion.

The newsletter deadline is Friday, February 11, 2022.  It is always nice to have things in the Village newsletter.   Steve Quinn will write up something on the Nature Preserve and Harry Menta will do an article on Earth Day.  He did a recap of the winter bird count that is posted on the EC page of the Village website.  Members can always submit write-ups for the website - Clean Up Day, Monarch Pledge, etc. and send to Harry.  Members can send articles for future newsletters to Barbara and if they can’t be used in the current newsletter, she will hold them for a future newsletter submission.

Steve said the Nature Preserve is considered a construction site so the contractor is liable if anyone gets hurt.  It is required that he put up tape and fencing so that no one gets in there.  As soon as it can get opened, Steve will get the EC in to see it.  As soon as it can be arranged, he will have a walk through with members.
The next regular meeting will be March 8, 2022 at 7:00 p.m.    
There being no further business, a motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Harry Menta adjourning the meeting at 7:55 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.








Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca







Barbara DeLuca
cc:  Commissioner William Gerken

Info for zoom meetings: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/75999621083?pwd=UlRpRXYxTU5tYUZCY0RSV0hab1J2QT09
Meeting ID: 759 9962 1083      Passcode: 3PsA19
